

Dear Parents,

Future Dates

Friday 15th June-PTA Summer Fair after school

Monday 18th June- Class photographs.

Tuesday 19th June Music Evening 7pm.

Wednesday 20th June-Sports Day am.

Thursday 21st June Y6 Isle of Wight Meeting for parents and children at 6.30pm.

Friday 22nd June Parent Forum Meeting 9-10am.

Week of 4th June Dates

Monday 4th June-Inset Day. School closed to pupils.

Tuesday 5th June Y5/6 Girls Kwik Cricket Festival at Hayes Cricket Club. All day.

Wednesday 6th June Y4 trip to The Globe Theatre and The Golden Hinde.

Wednesday 6th June Cricket League Match v Wickham Common (Home).

Thursday 7th June Y5/6 Boys Kwik Cricket Festival at Old Wilsonians. All day.

Saturday 9th June-Hayes Fair Band playing at 2pm.

Awards

The Spike Trophy was presented to Y6 again. Well done

The Music Trophy was presented to Y2 for their focused playing of rhythms using percussion. instruments.

Silver Awards were awarded to Henry, Alfie, Oliver, Bradley, Frankie and George (Y2).

Gold Awards were awarded Ralphie, Maisie, Florence and Charlie (Y3), Isabella (Y4), Ava (Y5W) and Louis and Eddie (Y5J).

School News

Geese

On Monday we had a surprise visit from two geese and their goslings. We contacted the Willow Wildlife Rescue Centre who kindly captured the goslings and walked them to the nearest pond closely followed by mum and dad and Mrs Davall.

To thank the rescue centre we decided to hold an own clothes day today with all proceeds going to this worthy charity. We raised £163. Thank you for all your kind donations.



Y1 Phonics

Some children will be bringing home their phonics assessments in their book bags today so please check in your child's bag. Please can all children practise their phonics every day in the holidays.

Mrs Ross says "Please, please, please practise the phonics booklets over the holidays at least 10mins per day." On Wednesday 6th June at pick up time if any parents want to come in to go over any phonics Mrs Ross will be doing an ad hoc session until 3.50pm.

Charity Walk

Miss Tomlin and Mrs Carter are walking 26 miles along the Thames Path for MacMillan Cancer Support on Saturday 9th June. This charity is very close to Mrs Carter's heart as MacMillan looked after her and her family as her husband battled with cancer. If you would like to donate please visit their justgiving page. https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/fliss-tomlin

Bowles

This week Y5 went to Bowles in Tonbridge. I would like to say how impressed, Miss Jeffrey, Miss Whiting, Mr Hunnisett and I were with all the children.

Katie, Charlie M, Lily, Aaron W, Oliver and Deborah were all presented with special awards for their teamwork.

Deborah, Nabilah, Ellie, Ophelia and Carys won the award for the tidiest girls' room with Casey, Oliver, Eddie, Charlie G and Dotun winning for the boys.

Bowles gives you confidence and allows you to be independent as you have to clean up and make your own beds. I enjoyed rock climbing because you can help your friends reach the top. Eddie (Y5J)

It was really fun as we were able to challenge ourselves and face our fears. I enjoyed kayaking the most as I had never done it before and it was super fun. Violet (Y5W).



SENDCO

Please find attached with this newsletter the Dyslexia Assoc of Bexley, Bromley, Greenwich & Lewisham May newsletter.

Bromley Parent Voice is working with the London Borough of Bromley and a range of partners from across the local area to ensure they have well-planned support and services that meet the needs of children and young people (birth-25) who have special educational needs or disabilities (SEND) and their families.

As part of the SEND Strategic Vision and Priorities (2018-19) to deliver better outcomes for children and young people with SEND, they are seeking your views on the services that you and your child/young person currently use.

If you would like to complete the survey it should take no longer than 10 minutes and is confidential and anonymous.

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/WNZ3DY2

PTA Summer Fair

The Summer Fair is fast approaching and the PTA is on the lookout for raffle prizes. If you have anything you could donate or obtain from local businesses, e.g. vouchers, gift cards, experiences, hampers, bottles you etc., could please email the PTA (kestonprimarypta@gmail.com). We very much appreciate your help with this. Thank you.

Inconsiderate Parking

I am once again very disappointed to have been advised of this very inconsiderate parking on Monday.

The mini was parked right across a resident's driveway. Please DO NOT block our neighbours' drives.



Sporting News

On Wednesday Luke, Daniel, Hugo and Ruben (Y6) played in a Green Tennis Competition at Bromley High School. They played really well, winning one match from three. Thank you to Mrs Dent for being their team manager.

On Wednesday we also took part in a Y5/6 Quad Kids Athletics Tournament at Norman Park. The children all tried their best and were very well behaved. We came 13th out of 27 schools.

Max, Louis, Keaton, Eddie (Y5) and India, Libby, Isis, Megan and Bobby C (Y6).

Community News

Brick Players Lego Club

Half Term Workshop Friday 1st June 10-12pm £8 At Pickhurst Infants BR4 0HL To book please text 07930 395309

Multi Sports Holiday Camp

Tuesday 29th May- Friday 1st June 10am-3pm Sports and Social Club, Lennard Road, New Beckenham, Kent, BR3 1QW Please see attached flyer for further details.

Wishing you all a lovely half term holiday. See you all on Tuesday 5th June.

Julia Evison